Freedom of Information Act 2000 – empty business properties
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1) Current Addresses of empty Commercial/Industrial properties that are within the Leicester City Council area.

2) Names of the owners of those properties referred above

3) The length of time in which the Commercial/Industrial properties have been vacant.

Answer: 
Information relating to empty commercial properties is published on the Council’s website.  Therefore this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain, the Council’s Website (Transparency and Open Data):

Please access the following link:

https://data.leicester.gov.uk/explore/?q=nndr&sort=modified
Information relating to sole traders has been withheld from the published information under Section 40(2) (personal information). Section 40 refers to personal data and cannot be released under the Freedom of Information Act. 
The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purpose of rate payments and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection Principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information is exempt from release. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

